
  
 

“I have decided to declare an Extraordinary Jubilee that has the mercy of God at its center.  
It will be a Holy Year of Mercy. Mercy is the best thing we can feel: it changes the world.” 

 
Pope Francis  

January 2016 
 
Mercy, indeed, changes the world—it’s loving, strengthening, and healing— 
mercy encourages us to live the Gospel.  
 
In this year of Mercy, January ushers in the feasts of the Solemnity of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary, Mother of God; the Epiphany of the Lord; the Holy Family; the Baptism of our 
Lord; and the Wedding Feast, along with the feasts of many notable saints. Indeed, your 
generosity toward our children at SSM Health Cardinal Glennon Children’s Hospital is a 
special witness to the Gospel. Thank you for all do to support our mission. 
 
You may know that President Barack Obama signed into law a permanent IRA 
Charitable Rollover provision for 2015 and beyond. This law only applies to donors age 
70.5 and older. It allows a donor to directly transfer up to $100,000 to any 501(c)(3) 
public charity(s), like Cardinal Glennon Children’s Foundation, in a given calendar year. 
The check must go directly from the IRA plan administrator to the charity, and, if done 
properly, the gift will not be treated as a taxable withdrawal to the donor. If the donor 
hasn't taken a required minimum distribution (RMD), a transfer to a charity may count 
for one's RMD. Since the IRA funds are not being taxed, it is the equivalent of a full 
income tax deduction. So as you consider your next charitable gift, consult with your tax 
professional to see if you are eligible to benefit from this new legislation. Please give us 
a call if you have any questions. 
 
Have a blessed and happy new year!   

 
 
    

  

Please consider leaving a heartfelt gift to help our kids in need by including  
SSM Health Cardinal Glennon Children’s Foundation 

in your will and financial plan. 
 
  

Rose Brower    Andrew Sutton   Laura Wulf 
314-633-7351   314-678-6647   314-678-6635 
 

Major Gifts and Planned Giving Team 
 
 

http://www.crosswalkmail.com/qgppwhmfpnptmdfbtvqrjtyjmhtdsqqdngmjwwbgmsgmfdm_xrcrvbsssvgv.html


  
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!  
 

You make a difference for the children at SSM Cardinal Glennon.  
  

If you are in town, we hope to see you at our upcoming events. 
 

 

Feb. 6  Heart and Soul 
May 21  Scoops of Fun  
June 5  Glennon Sunday 
June 16   Homers for Health Game Shows 
July 28 Ambassador Choice Awards 
Sept. 9  Glennon Golf Classic 
Sept. 17  Glennon Gallop Polo Match 
Oct. 10  Dierdorf - Pronger Golf Tournament 
Nov. 17  Tree of Hope Opening  
Dec. 7  Foundation Holiday Party 
April 21, 2017 Glennon Guild Fashion Show Boutique & Luncheon 

 

 
 

 
 

For more information about these events,  
please call 1-800-269-0552 or visit glennon.org 

  
 

Please consider making a gift to Cardinal Glennon Children’s Foundation  
in your will and financial plan. 

 
 
 
 



  
 

Cardinal Glennon’s amazing caregivers were Aly’s saving grace! 
 
I never expected I’d have a child who needed more than me. Of course, no 
one ever does. My plan was to have baby number four, one we planned to 
the date, hoping to have a large family to share our love with. I expected the 
usual routine, bottles, diapers, sleepless nights. God had a different plan.   
 
Early on there was an unusual ultrasound, but everyone said “don’t worry” 
and soon we welcomed a baby girl to our family. Beautiful, dark hair, the only 
brunette in a set of blonde babies we already had. We were so happy to see 
her, looking just like every other baby girl, with one exception. Her right hand 
was larger than the other. Not significantly noticeable overall, but one finger 
certainly stood out. We didn’t mind. Aly was ours. 

 
Time passed and there seem to be something different about our baby girl. We couldn’t quite find 
the right formula to agree with her. At the advice of our pediatrician, we had a brief stay at Cardinal 
Glennon so they could administer fluids to her. After coming home, she seemed to be wheezing 
more and more. for which we sought advice. Of course, everyone automatically suggested we try a 
nebulizer – when that didn’t work we returned. This time there was concern about her dehydration 
as a result of her wheezing, so off we were to Cardinal Glennon thinking she had RSV or some type 
of virus, but never thinking our lives were about to change. 
 
She looked so perfect on the outside, yet her labs and lifeless spirit told us 
something was seriously wrong. We were told they weren’t sure what was 
happening or whether she would pull through. It was suggested we bring family to 
see her as it may be their last chance. I remember the rosary we wrapped around 
her little foot and how hard we prayed she would get better.  
 
Then it happened - the day that changed our lives forever - a few words spoken 
by Thomas Foy, MD, pediatric gastroenterology, would give us hope.  
 

“The good news is I know what is wrong with your daughter,  
and the bad news is I know what is wrong with your daughter.”  

 
Aly had a very rare condition called intestinal Lymphangiectasis. Dr. Foy had seen 
about five cases in his 30 years who had come to Cardinal Glennon from around 
the globe. Within 24 hours of his diagnosis and progressive treatment to give her body what it 
needed to survive, we saw a completely different child. She was smiling, sitting up and  
laughing at us. Dr. Foy was just as amazed! He walked in, “Is this child the same one  
I saw yesterday?” He had saved her life, and after four months in the hospital,  

she was ready to come home. 



  
 

Because her condition is rare and complicated our beautiful baby girl was cared for day after 
day, by the hours and minutes, phone call after phone call, by an AMAZING physician and 
nursing staff. Those nurses knew the minute she came in, she had to be a priority as her 
condition could change instantly. We were blessed with a physician who had no “office hours,” 
who expected to be called around the clock for her needs and called to check in on her whether 
it was 2 p.m. or 2 a.m.  

Aly would need to have an “on call” team of caregivers every day for the rest of her life.  
The years ahead were going to be the true test of faith, but no one could envision the journey they 
would all be taking with her. Ten years of being at Cardinal Glennon EVERY single week of the 
year, 2-7 days a week, showed us her struggle was only beginning. Things were getting worse, 
blood need was increasing. As a mother, I could see the worry on everyone’s face. Dawn, Karen, 
Brittany, Tina, Bobby, Marsha, Ericka, Stacey, Kara, Kim, they weren’t just the Costas Center, 4 
north, or GI staff, they were our life. We couldn’t walk into the cafeteria without Marie asking about 
her or pull in the parking lot without security saying hello. We looked forward to a cheerful little cart 
pusher, visiting us in the halls. We spent EVERY SINGLE DAY with them. I saw the fidgeting and 
worry on Dr. Foy’s face, how it was wearing on him and the bearing weight of making a decision. I 
felt his pain. I felt his struggle. He knew it was time to make drastic decisions. Decisions that meant 
she had to travel for the most experienced care, those who surgically could be prepared for the 
worst case scenario….. and so we did. He sent us to another state, where the darkest days of our 
lives took over. 
 
We knew it wasn’t going to be an easy route. Everyone at Glennon knew this could be the last 
time they ever saw or heard her contagious laugh. A few short days later, the worst had come. 
She had gone into respiratory, kidney, liver and pancreatic failure, all at once. I felt the world 
robbing me of my very soul and testing my faith. From the moment we left Glennon, the texts, the 
calls and the emails began. Maybe she wasn’t at Cardinal Glennon, but she WAS everything 
Cardinal Glennon stood for and EVERYTHING to EVERYONE who cared for her the last 10 years. 
I witnessed a miracle in the recovery of my brave, fighting girl. She was in a battle for her life, one 
that nearly destroyed me and my family. But, my faith never came out stronger. My faith in prayer, 
in humanity and my faith in those who have treated, actually….those who have LOVED my 
daughter all these years.   
 
Without all our “family” at Cardinal Glennon, we would have been alone, away from home, lost in 
fear.  Without our Cardinal Glennon family, I would have lost my ability to cope every day, with one 
bad report after another on her physical being. But they were never ready to give up, they sent 
prayers, support and their love…. and with that, they sent faith and strength. They sent a miracle, 
from God, through the hearts and hands of those far away and when that great day came, 
they sent a limo with a beautiful big sun on the side, saying it was time for her to come  
home, back to Cardinal Glennon. 
 

We still have a long journey ahead. 
 
 



  
 

You may have read Aly’s story featuring her Art Drive in the Fall/Winter 2015 issue of Glennon 
Magazine. Since art is one of her favorite hobbies, she turned it into something that allows other 
sick children to have an outlet for their pain through art.  
 

 
Generosity poured in, as did the funds for the project and the Bauman family saw more than 
$20,000 raised to buy art supplies for our patients.  
 
God Bless all those who make Cardinal Glennon a loving place to be.  
 
 
Aly’s Mom, 
Connie Bauman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 

JANUARY 2016 PATIENT UPDATE 
 
You may remember Blake Bahr from our March 2015 newsletter. 
 
On Monday, January 18, Blake Bahr received his life giving kidney 
transplant from Laurie Jansen. Blake is currently on the road to 
recovery at SSM Cardinal Glennon Children’s Hospital. 
 
Prior to transplant, Blake and his family did not know Laurie, who 
stumbled upon Blake's community Facebook page (Brave Blake's 

Battle) and reached out to Blake's mom, 
Heather. Laurie had been through testing 
to donate a kidney to her mother (Nancy) 
but she passed away two years ago from 
end stage renal disease, the same illness Blake has. Laurie 
wanted to donate in honor of her mother because she had 
received a kidney and had 17 wonderful years with her family 
because of the donation. 
 
As fate would have it, Laurie lives in the same small town 
which Heather grew up in. She was also the school nurse at 
the elementary school Heather attended nearly 25 years ago 
and they both have many mutual friends. These families will 
forever be united through this special organ donation. 
 

Please keep Blake, Laurie, their families and the medical staff 
in your prayers as they both recover from transplant. Blake is 
hopeful to be back home in 2-4 weeks free of the confines of 
13 hours of daily dialysis. Everyone is excited for the future 
and all that it has in store.  
 
Blake is doing great and the ventilator has been removed.   
So proud of this little guy! 
 
Thank you for your prayers!   
 
Blake’s mom,  
Heather 

 


